
 

Festive Greetings 

Final call for entries into the 2017 Festive 

greetings newsletter. These will be printed 

on Friday 15th Dec, so you have until 12 noon 

on that day to have your message into the 

box in Parkers’ Store, along with the 

appropriate fee. Forms are available at the 

shop counter. 

Local Card Delivery 

For those who prefer the more traditional 

Christmas card greetings, Scourie Primary 

School are running their annual local card 

delivery service stretching from Achfary to 

Unapool. After many years with no increase, 

the price has now gone up to 20p per card. 

This is still substantially less than the price 

of a 2nd class stamp and all money raised 

remains within the village. You will find the 

post box in Parkers’ Store. 

 

    

Christmas Carol 

Service 

Everyone in the community is invited to take 

part in the carol service in Scourie Church 

of Scotland on Sunday 17th December at 

6pm. Tea, coffee, juice and mince pies will 

be served in the church hall afterwards. 

Those who wish to may contribute to the 

Christmas appeal to support the work of 

Barnabas Fund which has projects to save 

Christians dying from hunger and thirst, as 

well as providing support and education for 

persecuted Christians. 

 

Community Christmas 

Party 

The community is invited to 

join the local children at 

their Christmas party in 

Scourie Village Hall on 

Thursday 21st December 

from 1.30pm. Tea will be 

served around 3pm, whilst a 

special guest is expected 

to arrive around 3.45pm.  
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CALENDAR 2018 

Thanks to everyone who has already 

purchased their copy. There are still copies 

available in the shop. If they all sell, we will 

have made £2000 over the last 5 years. I 

will hold back money to cover next year’s 

printing costs, but the remainder will be 

spent in the community. We have agreed to 

buy new chairs for the Hall Library, 20 new 

chairs. Rebecca is currently sourcing 

information, and if suitable we’ll go ahead. 

I will try and carry on producing a calendar, 

but will need pictures from more people. So 

if you’re out with your camera through the 

year, and think you have some shots 

suitable, keep the calendar in mind. Pictures 

are best in landscape mode, but I can also 

fit smaller pictures into a collage, as with 

the Gala shots.  

Apologies to Rona Burton, her picture for 

May is credited to Angus Markland in error. 

The view over Eddrachilles bay was taken by 

Rona Burton. 

Thanks again for making this project work, 

 

Pete Tuck 

 

 

 

Scottish Poppy Appeal 2018 

Scourie District 

raised £238.68 

 
A big thank you to all that gave 

so generously. 

 

 

November Weather 

November saw the first snows of winter on 

Foinaven and Arkle, and on the same day, 

we also had thunder and lightning. It was 

around the 8th, but the date is written on 

my calendar at home! We have seen some 

strong winds, but the month was very wet, 

and cold towards the end. 

Rainfall was 183 mm with the wettest day 

on 16th with 24.9 mm. There were only 

two days where no rain was recorded. 

The highest temperature was 12.3 degrees 

on the 6th, and the lowest was 0.9 on 23rd. 

Average max was 8.4, and the average min 

was 4.4. The second half of the month was 

noticeably colder. 

The strongest gust of wind was 47.4 mph 

on the 9th, with the highest daily average 

was 17.4 on 20th. There were 14 days 

when the average speed was over 10 mph.  

The barometer dropped below 1000 mb on 

three occasions, and mostly at the end of 

the month. A low of 774 occurred on 22nd 

and a high of 1013 on 19th. 

The sun hasn’t been seen much, and we 

only had an average of just under 10 

w/m2. Very low. 
Pete Tuck 

 

Pensioners’ Dinner 

The first pensioners’ get-together of 2018 

is planned 

 for Sat 13th January  

in The Anchorage  

where dinner will be served. 

If you would like to attend, please contact  

Gina (502410) 

 Lynn (502226) 

 or Donna (502078) 

 who will give you further details. 

Transport will also be available. 

 



 
 

Scourie Primary 

Christmas Fayre 

The pupils, parents and staff would like to 

sincerely thank everyone who supported our 

recent Christmas fayre in any way, helping us to 

raise an amazing £1165 for school funds. 

We currently have 10 primary & 4 nursery pupils, 

so this is an amazing total!  

Thank you for donating to the hamper and the 

tombola! Thank you for holding a stall! Thank you 

for supplying soup & baking! Thank you for coming 

along despite the terrible weather! 

A great big thank you to all the local businesses 

who contributed so generously to Carolanne’s 

raffle which raised an amazing £356 of our total. 

Special thanks to Meg McCall & Christine 

MacDonald for helping in the kitchen and to all 

who offered help. The entire day had a community 

feel to it! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Scourie & District Community Council has 
once again received complaints about a few 
irresponsible people allowing their dogs to 
poop on or near the Scourie playing fields, the 
Scourie Bay beach area and grass verges 
between the Anchorage and Scourie Primary 
School. 
Can we ask the few allowing this to happen to 

please clean up after their pets? Bag it and bin 

it please! It is a health hazard, unsightly and 

an offence. 

To the many 

that do clean 

up after their 

pets in 

Scourie we 

say thank you 

for helping 

in keeping 

our village 

clean.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All members and interested people are 

invited to the North West Highland 

Geopark AGM on Saturday 20 January 

at 12 noon in Scourie Village Hall. Soup 

will be provided.  The Geopark is a 

registered charity and a social enterprise. It 

exists to promote the area through tourism, 

using our landscape and the underlying 

geology. We wish to slow people down as 

they speed around the NC500, so they 

spend money in our local communities. 

This helps to sustain local businesses, thus 

making our local communities vibrant and 

populated, helping to keep our schools 

viable. We also have a mission to educate 

about our heritage so we can all value and 

preserve what we have for future 

generations. The Geopark is controlled by 

the local communities within its area, 

membership of the board comprises one 

representative from each community 

council plus 4 directors elected by and 

from within the membership. 

We have 3 vacancies for election to the 

board at the AGM. We are looking for 

people with time they can devote to the 

running of the Geopark. Directors should 

be team players, and share our values and 

mission. 

For more details please contact Jean 

Mackay, company secretary, 

jean@nwhgeopark.com, or by phoning 

01971 502361. 
 

 

 



 
 

SCOURIE VILLAGE HALL  

present… 

DANCE TO  

BLUE RIDGE 

ON FRIDAY 29TH DECEMBER 

LICENSED BAR  

£10 ENTRY 

NO UNDER 16s 

ROAR 

 

BURNS’ SUPPER 

ON SATURDAY 27TH JANUARY 

2018 

Further details in next month’s 

issue. 

 

War Memorial 
Following the traditional Remembrance Day 

ceremony last month, Angus MacKay of Handa 

Terrace unearthed an old newspaper article about 

the unveiling of the Scourie War Memorial which 

he supplied for inclusion in this month’s edition. It 

has been enlarged to aid reading, but if anybody 

would prefer the article emailed to them, please 

contact scourienews@btinternet.com 

Article on final page. 

 

 

Gala AGM 

The annual general meeting of the Scourie 

Gala committee took place on Monday 4th 

December in The Anchorage. The former 

gala committee resigned and the new 

organising committee for the 2018 events 

was formed as follows :- 

Chair – Linda MacDonald 

Treasurer – Pete Tuck 

Secretary – Aileen MacDonald 

Committee – Iona Shaw, Rebecca 

MacInnes, Lucy Pearce, Ashley Milne, Neil 

MacDonald, Carolanne Forsyth 

Dates for 2018 events were set as  

Fri 4th / Sat 5th May – mini gala events 

Thurs 5th – Sun 8th July – main gala weekend 
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The Anchorage 

December Hours 

16th Dec Quiz night 

Normal times up to Christmas Day 

25th Dec 1-4 

26th Dec 12-3 

Resume normal hours  

30th Dec 6-11 

31st Dec 12-6 

Hogmanay bottle draw @ 2pm 

1st Jan 1-4 

Resume normal hours 

 

 

Recycle your postage 

stamps! 

Remember to collect used stamps from 

your mail and pass them on to  

Christine MacDonald, Minch View  

who will send them to worthy charities. 

 

 

Panto Trip 

Due to the arrival of snowy conditions along 

with Storm Caroline, on Fri 8th Dec, the 

coach booked for the gala-funded 

community trip to the panto in Inverness 

was unable to travel to Scourie. Some 

families decided to travel to Inverness 

themselves allowing 10 children and 6 adults 

to attend the panto in Eden Court, who have 

generously agreed to honour any unused 

tickets either for this year’s show or to be 

carried forward to next year’s performance. 

Please get in touch with Aileen MacDonald if 

your children were to be attending the 

panto & you would like to use their tickets 

as part of a family outing during the 

holidays. 

Summary of Nov Weather 

  High Low  Average 

Temperature 
12.3 
°C 

0.9 
°C 

 
6.3 °C 

Dew Point 
11.6 
°C 

-3.6 
°C 

 
3.5 °C 

Humidity 98% 55%  82.1% 

Precipitation 
186.7 
mm 

-- 
 

-- 

  High Low  Average 

Wind Speed 
70.2 
km/h 

-- 
 

15 km/h 

Wind Gust 
149 
km/h 

-- 
 

-- 

Wind 
Direction 

-- -- 
 

SSE 

 
 

  
 

 

Apologies to Pete Tuck…..I lost the 

graphs this month! 
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